
Q&A Document for Upcoming Safety Recall 13146 

Low-Beam Headlamps Inoperative  

 
GM is recalling 111,889 model year 2005-2007 Chevrolet Corvettes for potential 

loss of low-beam headlamp operation. An additional 103,068 2007-2013 
Chevrolet Corvettes models are being covered by a Customer Satisfaction 

Program. 
 
Q1. How did you discover the condition? 
A1. This issue was discovered when the National Highway Traffic Safety Administration 
(NHTSA) launched a preliminary evaluation (PE 13-013) on May 6, 2013.   
 
Q2. Have there been any reports from the field of crashes or injuries related to this 
condition?  
A2. There have been no crashes, injuries or fatalities reported to GM as a result of the 
condition. 
 
Q3. Where were these vehicles made? 
A3. Bowling Green, KY 
 
Q4. Where besides the United States were these vehicles sold? 
A4. Argentina, Austria, Bahrain, Belgium, Canada, Cayman Islands, Chile, Colombia, Czech 
Republic, Czechoslovakia, Denmark, France, Germany, Guatemala, Hungary, Italy, Japan, 
Jordan, Korea (Republic Of), Kuwait, Lebanon, Luxembourg, Mexico, Morocco, 
Netherlands, Oman, Portugal, Qatar, South Africa, Spain, Sweden, Switzerland,  
U. A. E., United Kingdom 
 
Q5. Is my vehicle safe to drive?  
A5. Yes. The remaining lighting sources will function as intended. 
 
Q6. How would I know if my vehicle had the issue being covered?   
A6. All Corvettes are covered by either the Safety Recall or Customer Satisfaction Program. 
 
Q7. When will I be able to get my vehicle repaired and how much will it cost me? 
A7.  Timing is uncertain. All repairs will be made at no cost to customers.  


